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The international congress “Botanical research in Tropical Asia” took place in Vientiane, 7th–11th December 2015, with 250 participants from 21 nationalities. It was organised jointly by the Faculty of Science of the National University of Laos (NUOL), the Muséum national d’histoire naturelle, Paris (MNHN) and the Institut français de recherche pour le développement (IRD).

Sixty-eight oral presentations and 52 posters were given under the headings of Phytochemistry (9), Ethnobotany and ethnopharmacology (19), Biodiversity conservation (17), Botanical gardens (5), Data bases (6), and Natural history collections – herbarium/wood samples (4).
Two workshops in botanical drawing (Indian ink) and another in watercolour were organised and run by a specialist from MNHN. A workshop in the preparation of herbarium specimens was organised at the Faculty of Science using plant material gathered around the campus. Two groups of ten people were trained, both students and other delegates to the congress. The workshop was run by four taxonomic specialists, two from MNHN and two from NUOL.

The workshops in pen-and-ink drawing, in watercolour, and the one on herbarium specimens were a great success. Several members of the Scientific Committee formed a judging panel at the end of the congress and chose the best in each category. Prizes were awarded at the closing ceremony.
The principal goal of this congress was to stimulate and encourage North/South collaboration in the study of tropical Asian floras. Participants from many different countries compared their recent research. The collections of the Muséum national d’histoire naturelle, those of the herbaria of Cambodia, Laos and Vietnam, and those of other tropical Asian countries, such as Thailand, Burma, Japan, the Philippines and India took part in this international effort.
This meeting will help to guide conservation policy for plant biodiversity in tropical Asia and promote the sustainable use of plant resources.
A new generation of botanists, students and established researchers, will take over from their elders in future and will pursue further research in the field and the laboratory. Channels of communication were opened towards new projects for all scientists, students and researchers at their various institutions.

This series of scientific sessions focussed on botany in tropical Asia reached a successful conclusion in Vientiane.
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